## FAIRBOARD MEETING MARCH 3,1999

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Nellie moved, chuck seconded, that we accept the minutes of the last meeting as handed out. Passed unanimously.

Per our legislatures, fairs are back in the state budget.

Our Sound System has been delivered.

Several 4-H-ers from Poco-Wing were here with their leader Kay Markgraf. Fred brought them up to date on what's going on with the new building. Gina talked about the Dog Trials during the Fair.

The Meyer Trust money was released to us.

We may know more about the possible moving of the Fairgrounds within the next 90 days.

Suggestion was made to bring in some big bales to set up a manure dump area during Fair; This would then be very clearly marked.

Halfway's Theme: "Seeds of the Past. a Harvest of the Future."

One of last year's vendors wants to put on music all 3 days along with selling food. We would have to furnish their spot, plus pay them \$200 per day. We will discuss this. He is coming anyway, and it is up to us.

The motorcross person, Brad Sapp now has to go to the planning commission, because of the noise.

Northwest Regional Junior Hereford Association Show will be coming in June. Curt quoted them a price of \$100/day.

We have a broken pipe which has to be fixed by April 24 so that we have water to the outside restrooms.

Chuck moved, Nellie seconded, that we pay the bills, Passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 P.M. The next meeting will be Wednesday, April 7, 1999, at 7:00 P.M.

Submitted by, Chuck Buchanan, Secretary Baker County Fairboard

## **ATTENDANCE**

CHUCK BUCHANAN FRED COCKRAM CURT JACOBS NELLIE FORRESTOR ANNETTE COCKRAM GINA PERKINS ROBERT BORGEN KAY MARKGRAF RYAN PHILLIPS JOE HILL COURTNEY WARNER